Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—February 9, 2010
11:30 a.m. in Sea Palms Green Room
Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Wally Forsythe, Bill Warren, Stan Humphries, Chuck Cansler, Jim Bruce, John Matthews, Don Myers, Mary Beth Wester, Cathey Petkash, Gary Schwartz, Julian Flexer

Absent:  Everett Millican, Brian Peebles, Allen Berry, Chad Dixon
Announcements
· Leslie Lamkin has earned her blue badge.
Scheduled topics
· Minutes from the January Board of Directors meeting were approved on a motion by    
Bill Warren, second by Jim Bruce.
· The membership application of Jim Henderson was approved; motion by Gary Schwartz, second by Jim Bruce.  Jim, who was sponsored by Paul Pieschel, is in insurance marketing. 

· The membership application of Myra Albert was approved; motion by Don Myers, second by Wally Forsythe.  Myra, who also was sponsored by Paul Pieschel, is a retired supervising librarian for the New York State Department of Corrections.
· Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion by Jim Bruce, second by Don Myers.  The report showed an improving balance sheet, but not one good enough yet to support paying out some contributions to local charities.  It also was reported that some checks affecting the previous year’s budget had been shown as issued, but had not been cashed.  It was unclear what happened to the checks.  The treasurer will investigate the situation, voiding checks and issuing new ones as needed.
· A/R Report from Lisa Anderson.  This report led to a discussion of how to handle collection of delinquent dues from members.  President Brooke reported that some progress has been made as a result of his phone calls and letters to delinquent members.  In fact, more than $3,000 of the delinquent dues has been collected through this method.  Brooke and member Wesley Cox have worked out a six-month plan for repayment, and Brooke is going to work with member Brian Adamson to establishment a similar payment plan to bring him up to date.  Lisa’s report was praised for its clarity and completeness.
· The membership of Fred Collins was terminated for nonpayment of dues.  Motion by Don Myers; second by Gary Schwartz.
· The membership of Jason Williams was terminated for nonpayment of dues; motion by Wally Forsythe; second by Jim Bruce..

· Club Service and Membership Director Don Myers led a discussion of membership recruitment efforts aimed at meeting the District goal of an increase of three members.  He noted that several upcoming meetings will be promoted to members as an opportunity to bring prospective members.  Those meetings include talks by the president of the College of Coastal Georgia, by the college’s economist, and by the Director of the Federal Law Enforcement Training Center.

Reports not requiring board action—as time permits
· Community Service Director Mary Beth Wester reported that our new Interact Club has decided on its first project:  Doing plantings at the Fort Frederica National Monument.
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary

